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Sayers, Margery

From: Kimberlee Drake <kimdrakeenv@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, November 18, 2019 4.05 PM

To: CouncilMail

Subject: Support CB63

[Note: This email originated from outside of the organization. Please only click on links or attachments if
you know the sender.]

Dear Howard County Councilmembers,

| support CB63.

| speak for myself but also support testimony sent in by Smarter growth alliance for Howard County, a group | am
involved with.

Thank you,

Kim Drake

District 2



Sayers, Margery

From: Leonardo McClarty <Imcclarty@howardchamber.com>
Sent: Monday, November 18, 2019 1:51 PM

To: CouncilMail

Cc: Sidh, Sameer; Jones, Jennifer D.

Subject: Written Testimony RE: CB 61, CB 62, CB 63, and CR 142
Attachments: Forest Conserve Bills_11.18.19.pdf

[Note: This email originated from outside of the organization. Please only click on links or attachments if
you know the sender.]

Council members:
Please find attached commentary from the Chamber on CB 61, CB 62, CB 63, and CR 142.
Thanks

Leonardo McClarty
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November 18, 2019

Ms. Christiana Rigby

Chair, Howard County Council
George Howard Building
3430 Court House Drive
Ellicott City, MD 21043

RE: (B 61,CB 62,(B 63, and CR 142

Dear Councilwoman Rigby:

Over the past year, the Howard County Chamber has observed the desire of the Council to introduce and
implement land use policies as part of efforts to address various environmental concerns. As these policies are
introduced, the Chamber believes it is important to balance environmental concerns with clearly implementation
and developmental realties. In reviewing, Council Bills 61, 62, 63, and Council Resolution 142, the Chamber is
concerned that these legislative initiatives present fragmented changes to the code that are likely to cause more
confusion and unpredictability to both the business community and residents.

The Chamber does not disagree with the need for changes to land use related codes. However, we do believe that
these changes should be done as part of a comprehensive review. The revision of the General Plan is a logical step
that would address concerns for elected officials, residents and businesses.

The following bills and resolutions are of concern:

CB 62-19 Forest Conservation Code repeal and reenact. This bill contains some significant changes

and there is concern that there has been no study or opportunity for community input.

CR 142-19 Forest Conservation fee. The Chamber does not have an issue with the increase in fees,

However, it should be noted that paying the fee in lieu is the last resort and least preferred approach to
mitigating loss of forest. Any imposed fee should be used by the County to plant forest as mitigation and
not as a revenue generator for other expenses that does not add forest. Under the current fee structure, it
should be a rare case where the fee is paid. There are numerous forest banks in the county and those are
available at a far lower cost than the current fee, much less the new fee. Under the new criteria, it is more
likely fees will be paid and then used for "any purpose related to implementation for the forest
conservation program.”

CB 61-19 Section 16.104 Waijvers. There is confusion as the bill is currently written. For example, the
bill seems to grant authority to the Department of Planning and Zoning (DPZ), the Department of Public
Works (DPW) AND the Office of Community Sustainability (OCS) to grant waivers. As drafted, it appears
that any one of these offices can independently grant a waiver. Yet, on Page 6 lines 13 -18, Section
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16.134 Sidewalks require both DPZ AND the Office of Transportation approve the waiver. There
are more examples where this just creates confusion and is in conflict with Section 16.104 of the
code that grants the authority to DPZ. All of the agencies are part of the subdivision review
committee (Section 16.108 B (47)) and collaborate with DPZ in reaching a decision. It's seems
reasonable that one agency should be charged with making the final appellate decision.

CB 63-19 Scenic Roads. This is another change to the code that does not consider the overall
policy that would come from a new General Plan. Again, there are policies that may conflict with
other plans like the bicycle master plan that encourages adding bike lanes.

CR 145-19. This resolution is interesting in that along with the above legislation, the Council is
considering the granting of height and setback variances while making none of the findings that
would be necessary for such action on private property.

In closing, the Chamber appreciates the desire of council to improve our current land use policies and to
implement fees that are fair and equitable. We all want to achieve an adopted goal that is consistent with
Maryland mandated Smart Growth policy. Simultaneously, it is important not to have frequent legislative
changes that create policy that distracts from the goal of planned land use. The Chamber would be more
than happy to participate in a work group that helps us all balance sustainable land use policies with
development realties.

Respectfully,

st Mt

Leonardo McClarty, CCE
President/CEOQ, Howard County Chamber

CC:

Dr. Calvin Ball, County Executive

Howard County Council

Howard County Chamber Board of Directors

Howard County Chamber Legislative Affairs Committee



